
Interoffice Memorandum. 

October 4, 2017 

TO: Mayor Teresa Jacobs 
and the Board of County Commissioners 

F~ Carrie Woodell, Manager, Procurement Division 

CONTACT: John Goodrich, Assistant Director, Health Services Department 
407-836-7689 

SUBJECT: Approval of Amendment No. 3, Contract Y16-2054, Prenatal Care 

ACTION REQUESTED: 

Approval of Amendment No. 3, Contract Y16-2054, Prenatal Care with the 
Florida Department of Health Orange County, in the amount of $100,000, for a 
revised total annual contract amount of $380,000. 

PROCUREMENT: 

Additional funding is needed due to increased utilization. The program provides 
comprehensive prenatal care designed to identify patients who are pregnant, 
encourage early and ongoing prenatal care, and increase patient's access to 
prenatal information. This program targets uninsured, underinsured and 
medically indigent residents of Orange County. 

FUNDING: 

Funding is available in account number 0001-060-2502-3167. 

APPROVALS: 

The Health Services Department concurs with this recommendation. 

REMARKS: 

The program includes services typically provided by an obstetrics practice in the 
local medical community. Prenatal care is to be delivered in an obstetric clinic 
and will be provided by a licensed obstetrician/nurse practitioner/nurse midwife. 
Also, case management will be provided to patients identified with high-risk 
pregnancies. A risk appraisal for pregnant women will be completed for all 
pregnant patients. 
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Contract Y16-2054 with the Florida Department of Health Orange County was 
approved by the Board on October 6, 2015 and awarded for an estimated 
contract amount of $280,000. 

Amendment No. 1 renewed the contract performance period from October 1, 
2016 through September 30, 2017. 

Amendment No. 2 renewed the contract performance period from October 1, 
2017 through September 30, 2018. 


